June 21, 2013

Jacob Bornstein

Colorado Water Conservation Board

Water Supply Planning Section, WSRA Application
1580 Logan Street, Suite 200

Denver, CO 80203

Dear Jacob:

The Metro Roundtable voted at its June 12, 2013, meeting to approve a grant application
from the South Metro Water Supply Authority to help implement the Water Infrastructure
and Supply Efficiency (WISE) Partnership. The Roundtable unanimously approved
$157,000 from the Metro WSRA, and endorsed the South Metro Water Supply
Authority’s request for $1,413,000 from the Statewide WSRA, for Western Pipeline
Connection Engineering and Design for consideration at CWCB’'s September 2013
Board Meeting.

The Roundtable underwent an evaluation and approval process, believes the application
fully meets the Threshold and Evaluation Criteria for the WSRA Grant Program, and is
supportive of the WISE Partnership as one of the Metro Roundtable's IPPs and a water
supply project that helps meet the Metro Roundtable's water supply “gap.” During the
evaluation and approval process, there were no dissenting votes or opinions expressed,
there was a quorum present, and the application was unanimously supported by the
Metro Roundtable membership.

This letter is intended to fulfil Threshold Criteria B (Part Il 1.b. in the WSRA
Application). The full WSRA Application will be provided separately by the applicant.
Please let me know if you need any additional information.

Sincerely yours,

(Mo b WU (Godsien

Mark Koleber
Chair, Metro Roundtable



